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Please note that our 12 October GCC meeting will  

be held at the Junior Ranks Mess, Beaver Hall, 

Wolseley Barracks 

¶ Meet and Greet 11:15 a.m. 

¶ Lunch service begins at 11:30 a.m. 

¶ Speaker 12:00 p.m. 

 

OCTOBER   2016   NEWSLETTER  

                                                                                                                                                                                      
Meet & Greet:                11:15 hrs Junior Ranks Mess, Beaver Hall, Wolseley Barracks, 

                                                        Wednesday, 12 October 2016 

                                         11:30 hrs lunch service begins (Please bring a guest)  

 

Regular Meeting:           12:00 hrs meeting starts     

 

Speaker:                           Colonel (Retôd) Dominic McAlea, LL.B., LL.M., MPhil., CD  
                                    (see page 2 for details) 

 

Lunch Menu:       

                                       

¶ Chefôs choices will include: 

o Soup and Salad; 

o Soup and Sandwich; 

o Hot Entrée; 

o Dessert 

 

 
 
 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Canadian+armed+forces&id=8C48DD1C5B171F72F6E028BD138CED64E8D93A02&FORM=IQFRBA#view=detail&id=8C48DD1C5B171F72F6E028BD138CED64E8D93A02&selectedIndex=0
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Speaker: 12 October  GCC Meeting  at the Junior Ranks Mess  
 

Speaker:  Colonel (Retôd) Dominic McAlea, LL.B., LL.M., MPhil., CD  

 

" OPERATING IN HUMAN RIGHTS AND ETHICAL VACUUMS"  

 
     Colonel (Retd) McAlea is a former Deputy Judge Advocate in the CAF with extensive training and 

experience in international law. While serving, and subsequently, he has been involved in war crime 

investigations in the Former Republic of Yugoslavia. He has been a senior advisor to NATO 

Commanders in Brussels and Afghanistan, and he also was the Canadian Defence Attaché in 

Kabul.  He has expertise in strategic planning, policy development and implementation, and the 

promulgation of Federal legislation and regulations as well as for criminal and civil regulatory systems. 

Additionally, he has been involved negotiations at the national and international levels. 
 

Colonel McAleaôs presentation is to be conducted under Chatham House Rule. 

 
When a meeting, or part of a meeting, is held under the Chatham House Rule, participants are 

free to use the information received, but neither the identity or the affiliation of the speaker(s), 

nor that of any other participant, may be revealed. 
  
            (The Chatham House Rule is a system for holding debates and discussion panels etc. on 

controversial issues, named after the headquarters of  the UK Royal Institute of International Affairs, 

based in Chatham House, London, England where the rule originated in June 1927) 
 

GCC Presidentôs Comments 
 

We welcome the new Chief of Staff at 31 Canadian Brigade Group Headquarters - Lieutenant Colonel 

David Fearon, MSM CD.  LCol Fearon is an officer of The Royal Canadian Regiment and is posted to 

31 CBG HQ from the United States Army Command and Staff College and the School of Advanced 

Mi litary Studies in Leavenworth, Kansas. He has served in the 1st and 3rd Battalions of his regiment, 

including one operational tour in Bosnia and two tours in Afghanistan. LCol Fearon was awarded the 

Meritorious Service Medal in 2009. 

 

It is worthy of note that the  Canadian Security Intelligence Service (CSIS) has provided us with thirty 

years of national security having been officially established16 July 1984 under its founding legislation, 

the CSIS Act. CSIS is committed to the protection of Canadaôs national security interests and the safety 

of Canadians. For further information, please see the CSIS website at:  

https://www.csis-scrs.gc.ca/index-en.php 

 

Please see pages 15 to 17 at the end of this newsletter regarding the rational for three Motions that have 

been prepared for consideration by our members at our GCC Annual General Meeting on é 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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éWednesday 9 November, prior to the regular General Meeting (11:15 a.m.). The three motions are as 

follows: 

 

 Motion 1: The President shall designate February as the Annual General Meeting.  

 Motion 2: Use of parliamentary procedures that govern the GCC means          

         ñRobertôs Rules of Orderò, unless where it is inconsistent with any GCC  

         bylaw and/or any special rules of order that the GCC may adopt in particular 

        circumstances. 

 Motion 3: The Chatham House rule (see Glossary) may be used for all or part of   

        meetings as determined by the executive. 

 

Your comments or questions regarding the motions are most welcome. Please contact me at  

gerrytreble@rogers.com 

 

é looking forward to seeing you at our upcoming General meeting ! 

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Gerry Treble  

President 

 

 

 

GCCôs September Meeting Speaker 
 

Speaker: Our speaker addressed the topic:  Public Safety in Canada 
 

As the meeting was conducted under Chatham House Rule, we will not comment further other than to 

say that the speaker and the information presented was of a highly interesting and timely nature. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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More from our September Meeting: 
 

GCC President Gerry Treble and Second Vice President Doug Acton look over our new banner. 
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31 Canadian Brigade Group: Commanderôs Column 
 

An informal view of the Brigadeôs activities. 

 

This short article, normally penned by a member of the Brigade staff, will offer a casual look at 31 

CBG. Written with an intent to avoid heavy use of military lexicon,  acronyms and abbreviations, the 

Commanderôs Column supports information sharing to groups with diverse backgrounds and will, 

hopefully, offer a less formal view of the Brigade overall, or the examination of specific issues or 

events.  

 

C.W. Poole 

Colonel 

Comd 31 CBG 

 

 

As the units of 31 CBG begin a new training year, the return of 

personnel from courses and tasks during the summer months leads to 

organizational changes attended by well-deserved promotions and new 

appointments for many. With a renewed focus over the next few 

months of completing annual Individual Battle Task Standards (IBTS), 

this will provide an excellent opportunity for units to shake out and 

gather momentum for the busy year ahead. The training year 2016-17 

will see 31 CBG advancing toward 4 Canadian Divisionôs role as the 

Armyôs High Readiness division in 2017-18. As such, any major 

operational tasks assigned to the division will include reinforcement 

roles for Reservists and the soldiers of 31 CBG must be ready. 

 

At this time, ongoing CAF operations include: 

 

Operation IMPACT 

 

Op IMPACT is the CAFôs contribution to the multinational Coalition to halt and degrade ISIL. The 

CAF conduct air operations, provide training and assistance to the Iraqi security forces, and provide 

capacity building capabilities to the regional forces. 

 

The increase in the complement of military personnel from approximately 650 to approximately 830 is 

expected by late summer. 

 

The CC-150 Polaris and CP-140 Aurora aircraft conduct air-to-air refueling and aerial intelligence, 

surveillance, and reconnaissance missions as part of Coalition operations. As of 10 September, the 

Polaris conducted 550 sorties, delivering more than 31.7 million pounds of fuel, while the Aurora 

conducted 581 reconnaissance sorties and surveyed more than 4700 points of interest. 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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In coordination with Coalition forces, CANSOFCOM advisors are assisting the Iraqi security forces in 

the planning of defensive and offensive operations, and developing their military skills. They are not 

part of a ground combat mission. 

 

Operation REASSURANCE 

 

Op REASSURANCE refers to the CAFôs activities in support of NATOôs assurance and deterrence 

measures and includes Her Majestyôs Canadian Ship (HMCS) Charlottetown as a naval presence in the 

Mediterranean Sea and troops mainly from 1st Battalion, PPCLI based at CFB Edmonton as a land 

presence in Poland. 

 

As part of NATOôs enhanced Forward Presence, Canada, as a Framework Nation, will be responsible 

for establishing and leading a combat capable rotational multinational NATO battlegroup in Latvia in 

2017. A reconnaissance team composed of specialists in the fields of operational planning, policy, 

military training, logistics, medical, signals and communications, transport, and finance conducted a 

visit to Latvia at the end of August to gather information and conduct initial assessments of the 

necessary requirements in order to successfully establish this presence.  

 

Operation UNIFIER 

 

Op UNIFIER is Canadaôs contribution to support Ukraine in its efforts to maintain sovereignty, 

security, and stability through capacity building and providing military training to Ukraine forcesô 

personnel. 

 

Military training is being conducted in the fields of tactical soldier techniques which consist of 

individual weapons training, moving, communication, survival and ethics training. 

 

Military training also include explosive ordnance disposal (EOD) and improvised explosive device 

disposal (IEDD); military police; casualty evacuation and combat first aid training; flight safety and 

language; and logistics system modernization. 

 

Since the start of the training in September 2015, more than 1800 Ukrainian Armed Forces members 

have been trained by the CAF. 

 

In support of these operations, or new ones which might be identified by the Government of Canada, 

31 CBG will be ready to contribute to any task forces generated within 4 Canadian Division in the 

divisionôs upcoming High Readiness period in 2017-18. 

 

Pro Aris et Focis 
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1
st
 HUSSARS Update 

 

1
ST

 HUSSARS STALWART GUARDIAN ó16 

 

 The First Hussars participated in yet another year of Stalwart 

Guardian; an exercise based to test and develops the skills of the soldiers 

over a two week period. This year consisted of all the reserve armoured 

recce regiments in 4
th
 Canadian Division being integrated in with the Royal 

Canadian Dragoons(RCD) in the Meaford training area from 13-26 Aug 16. 

The First Hussars were attached to B Sqn RCD for the duration of the 

exercise, spread out amongst all three troops. During the first week of 

training the main focus was on completing individual battle task standards 

(IBTS). This included a C7 range, C9 range, pistol range, grenade range, 

pairs range, and a mounted C6 range. Once that was completed it was time 

to move out into the field portion, which consisted of a four day exercise 

with first hussars being integrated into the B Sqn RCD troops.  

 

 The exercise focused on both dismounted, and mounted skills. During the dismounted portion 

soldiers enhanced their navigation skills by reviewing navigation principles, and practiced navigating 

throughout the training area. They then put their skills to the test by leading, and conducting 

dismounted recces. They also reviewed, and conducted vehicle checkpoints, as well as traffic control 

points, which included the safe search of individuals. They also participated in the construction of mud 

observation points, which were later used as an example for the entire Sqn. During the mounted portion 

the soldiers were employed as either gunners or gibs within the Coyote armoured recce vehicles. They 

practiced mounted drills, including a VIP escort that involved Honorary Colonel Hogan as the VIP. On 

the last day of the exercise all three troops linked together to conduct a successful raid on an enemy 

forward operating base, which concluded the exercise.  

 

   After coming out of the field and completing post exercise activities, the RCD was kind 

enough to invite all of the reserve regiments to the mess for their regimental smoker which included 

good food, and company. Before we knew it, it was the 26
th
 of August and we were headed home. We 

arrived home to a warm welcome from the CO, Association, and the SM Canteen who had provided us 

with a smoker of our own, which was greatly appreciated.  

 

OCDT Gray 
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HMCS Prevost Update 
 

HMCS Prevost Summer Activities 
By SLt Budd 

Photos courtesy of MS Glenn and NCdt Na 

 

HMCS Prevost has had a very busy summer attending events all 

over the region as well as conducting a  series of small boat 

operations in preparation of HMCS Prevostôs most ambitious 

exercise in its history, EX Erie Valour 2016.   

The London Knights came home with the Memorial Cup in hand.  

There was a large gathering in Victoria Park and HMCS Prevost 

made an appearance to welcome the Knights and the Memorial 

Cup home.  The Memorial Cup is dedicated to all Canadian 

soldiers who have died fighting for the 

values that we represent 

 

On June 4
th
, HMCS Prevost was 

honoured to attend the Tribute to D-Day 

parade at the Remembrance Gardens 

located at River Road and Veteranôs 

Memorial Parkway.  There was a 

ceremony after the parade to dedicate 

new stones put in place by the 

Remember November 11
th
 

Assocciation.  The stones are dedicated 

to each branch of the Canadian Armed 

Forces. 

 

 

 

 

 

HMCS Prevost At Victoria Park in Downtown London to celebrate 

the London Knights winning the Memorial Cup on the 30th of May 

HMCS PREVOST Colour Guard at the Remembrance Gardens on 

June 4th.  Left to right: PO2 Greidanus, A/SLt Michels, MS Glenn, 

AB Johnston (behind MS Glenn), AB Fotinopoulos. 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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On the 8
th
 of June, HMCS Prevost had the pleasure of hosting Captain(N) Benoit for a GCC function.  

The Captain discussed the future of the fleet in terms of the Naval Procurement Strategy as well as the 

overarching vision for the RCNôs role at home and abroad. 

 

One week later HMCS Prevost was 

invited to attend the Westminster 

Community Fun Day in southeast 

London.  PREVOST had a display tent 

and a game to teach people how to throw 

lines accurately.  PREVOSTôs  sailors 

had a lot of fun at the event and were 

pleased to have so many people asking 

questions about what Prevost is and what 

it does. 

 

On the weekend of the 18
th
 and 19

th
 of 

June Prevost attended the St Thomas Great 

Lakes International Air Show.  The show 

was attended by all three branches of the 

military as well as civilian aviation groups.  

The Snowbirds as well as the F-18 Demo 

Team had demonstrations both days.  In 

excess of ten thousand  people visited the 

event.  Prevost brought the NAVY display 

bus, the Naval Reserve Mascot  SONAR 

and was very pleased to have the Maritime 

tactical Operations Group (MTOG) attend as 

well.  The MTOG is a new unit being stood up 

to assist ships around the world conduct 

boardings with their special training as an 

Enhanced Naval Boarding Party. 

HMCS PREVOSTôs Leading Seaman Vyn giving a tour of the 

PREVOST Hurricane to inquisitive young minds at the Westminster 

Fun Day 

Royal Canadian Navy Mascot SONAR attempting to commandeer a 

RCAF Harvard at the St Thomas Great Lakes International Air Show. 

Able Seaman Johnston explaining the role of the Navy to some visitors 

before they move on to the Maritime Tactical Operations Group display 

beside the Naval Display Bus at the St Thomas Great Lakes 

International Air Show. 

http://www.gcclondon.ca/
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After a two week break HMCS 

Prevost was back at it again for 

Canada Day.  PREVOST had a 

display tent and brought a RHIB 

to showcase the equipment the 

Navy uses.  Once the clock struck 

2PM, the PREVOST Colour 

Guard marched across Harris Park 

to commence the Citizenship 

Ceremony where more than 40 

new Canadians embraced a new 

chapter in their lives. 

 

 

On July 14
th
 HMCS Prevost started the Pride 

Week celebration and put a new marker in the 

history books by raising the Rainbow Flag at 

the Forks of the Thames.  The Pride London 

Committee and Parents, Families and Friends 

of Lesbians and Gays (PFLAG ) were in 

attendance to witness this historic event.  The 

CAF is a very proud and inclusive community 

which since 1992 has been a leader in non-

discriminatory policies. 

 

On July 24
th
, as part of the Pride Week 

celebration Prevost also was very pleased be 

invited to the London Pride Parade.  PREVOST 

was joined by over 50 different groups for the 

Parade including our Army brothers in arms and 

the London Police Service 

 

 

 

HMCS PREVOST Colour Guard at Harris Park during 

Canada Day Celebrations.  From left to right: MS Glenn, 

A/SLt Michels, LS Vyn, Second row LS Gharib & AB 

Johnston 

HMCS PREVOST Colour Party for the raising of the Rainbow 

Flag.  From left to right: AB Pinnell, MS Carter, Lt(N) Breese, 

MS Glenn, LS Romaniuk,  MS Antonew, LS McNichol 

HMCS PREVOST at the London Pride 

Parade on the 24th of July. 


